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November 6, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to sign Amendment #1 to the Regional Pass and Fare Reconciliation Program (“Puget Pass”) Agreement with Sound Transit, Community Transit, Everett Transit and Pierce Transit to extend the period of this agreement.  This agreement is set to expire at the end of this year, and I am requesting your approval to extend the term of this agreement for up to three more years.  This will allow for the development of a new regional fare agreement between the existing partner agencies, as well as the Washington State Ferries and Kitsap Transit, to support the launch of the new One Regional Card for All (ORCA) smart-card system scheduled for early 2009.  This extension will also provide time for phasing out current Puget Passes, allowing for an orderly transition to the new system with minimum disruption for customers.

Extension of the Puget Pass Agreement keeps in place regional fare policies first recommended by the Regional Fare Forum in June 1998.  This agreement was originally authorized by the County Council with Ordinance 13480 on April 26, 1999 and extended via Motion 11326.  The agreement provides regional fare coordination through a system of regional Puget Passes valid on service throughout the region, a system for intersystem cash transfers between agencies and a revenue reconciliation process designed to ensure that each agency receives appropriate revenue for the passengers it carries, and an equitable sharing of the discount provided for intersystem travel.  Since implementation in September, 1999, the agreement has simplified regional travel for transit riders in King, Pierce and Snohomish counties and supported implementation of Sound Transit’s regional service and other regional service connections between transit agencies.  In 2006, transit riders are estimated to have made about 4.5 million transfer trips between transit agencies in the region.

The amendment to the agreement also includes administrative changes relating to the reimbursement principles for intersystem trips.  These changes are consistent with Ordinance 15669, which the King County Council adopted earlier this year.  

If you have any questions about this agreement, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1619.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:   King County Councilmembers 




ATTN:  Ross C. Baker, Chief of Staff




  Nancy Glaser, Interim Policy Staff Director





  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council





  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Laurie Brown, Deputy Director, DOT


Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT


Chuck Sawyer, Supervisor, Research and Management Information, Metro Transit


    Division, DOT

